Minutes for JPL Gun Club Meeting, 8 July5 August 2010

In attendance:

Don Cheney
Seth Evans, visitor (seth.evans@jpl.nasa.gov)
Kirk Fleming
Nelson Green
Scott McGinley
Judy Nelson
Rich Rebele
Rafi Some
James Wincentsen
Tom Wolfe

Meeting was called to order at 12:07 by president Nelson Green.

Treasurer’s report:

The Gun Club’s account is now in good order; all details related to establishing the new account and closing the previous have been taken care of. James has transferred the account information into Quicken and set up categories for deposits such as dues, proceeds from matches, range fees, et al.

The Credit Union paid interest on the account last month in error and that has been corrected.

The current balance is $4, 038.65, enough to allow us to service some of the club’s equipment.

Holiday schedule

There will be a turkey shoot in November but no rifle or shotgun in August.  Suggestion: Do a fun pistol shoot in Oak Tree.

Pistol Shoot

Tom Wolfe reported on the most recent pistol shoot: eight people in attendance.  Tom used splatter targets.  This was not a competition shoot.

Tom decided that no club member would be allowed to win prizes two months running in order to give the less seasoned shooters a chance.

Insurance

Mike Young said that the club received a check from the insurer, possibly a reimbursement check.  He will turn over check to HR/Caltech.

At the range

Always pay fees to club person organizing shoot as the club usually receives a lower rate than the standard individual rate.

Upcoming: Steel Challenge – Piru, 19-21 August
Finals will be held Saturday.  There will be a rim fire event for amateurs.

Plan to shoot 500-600 rounds per day (Monday-Saturday).  Real events begin Thursday; banquet Saturday night.

CMP 2010: We are valid.

Rich Rebele reported on his vacation in the Philippines and the shooting he and his son did there.

Discussion on various shooting opportunities & activities, et al:

Nelson will talk to Jim Glass regarding shooting classes for women.  Piru may have a first shots day.  The small-bore prone top shooter in class is a female junior high school student in Pomona.  Tom will visit/check out the Pasadena Junior Rifle club in the Kinneloa area beyond the police range.

Nelson has information regarding October CMP western games in Phoenix.  Interested parties should see him.

Please refer to the website for information: www.jplgc.org

Meeting ended at 1:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Judy Nelson
Secretary
